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CONTRACT INFORMATION 
Partnership Between: 
State of Hawaii, Department of Transportation U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Honolulu  
Harbors Division     Fort Shafter Area Office 
79 South Nimitz Highway    Building 230 
Honolulu, HI 96813     Fort Shafter, HI  96858-5440 
 
Prime Contractor:     Healy Tibbitts Builders, Inc.  
 
Proposed Dredging Start Date:   11 February 2021 
Contract Completion Date:   November 2021 
 

GENERAL SCOPE OF WORK 
 
The work consists of maintenance dredging of specified areas within the Federal limits of the Honolulu Harbor 
to varied authorized depths of -35 feet MLLW (U5, U6), -40 feet MLLW (U2, U3, U4), and -45 feet MLLW 
(U7).  The dredging will be performed by mechanical clamshell method.   
 
Material to be disposed will be transported via barge directly from the dredged areas in Honolulu Harbor.  
Disposal method is dependent upon the location the material originates.  Disposal will be either to the 
Environmental Protection Agency’s approved South Oahu Ocean Dredged Material Disposal Site or to a 
permitted upland disposal facility via Kalaeloa Barber’s Point Harbor. 
 

PROPOSED SCHEDULE 
 
Healy Tibbitts Builders, Inc. is scheduled to begin maintenance dredging on/about 11 February 2021 in the U3 
area (KCT).  Work in the entrance channel will require partial channel closure and performed intermittently, 
in coordination with the State.  The proposed project schedule is as follows: 
          Proposed Dates 
 Area Piers From   To 
 U3 KCT 11 Feb 21  29 May 21  
 U4 35 – 39 30 May 21  01 Jun 21 
 U2 USCG 03 Jun 21  05 Jun 21 
 U5 11 – 15 06 Jun 21  12 Jun 21 
 U6 27 – 28 13 Jun 21  20 Jun 21 
 U7 Entrance Channel Work performed intermittently, as allowed 
 

POINT OF CONTACTS 
 
Peter Pillone        State DOT, Commercial Harbors Manager                   peter.pillone@hawaii.gov 
Nani Shimabuku      Corps, O&M Program Manager             lorayne.p.shimabuku@usace.army.mil  


